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The nature of the universe is cyclical. This applies to all things including the inanimate. 
Things come into existence and then they pass on. Cycles apply not just to biology but 
also to relationships, jobs, things, ideas and more. The beginning point is the Ace. The 
ending is the Nine. The flow here is seen as a stage and the Nine stage is the ending. 
We might think of it as similar to going through school, grade by grade with the final 
grade being Nine. That would be graduation and actually a time of celebration. Attitude, 
of course is everything. It determines how we will experience and view what happens. 
Nines are akin to a person who has a lifetime of experience. The Nine symbolizes the 
ending of a cycle in the one’s evolution. A lot was learned and acquired, but it must fade 
away to make ready for a new cycle. Good-byes are commonplace for a Nine. In 
addition, things, lifestyles, ideas and communication are at their ending. They are no 
longer useful. How one reacts to this is personal and individual. The Eight precedes the 
Nine and represents a point of being satiated. It is like the harvest season and, alas, 
after that there is a time of decay and then death, as shown in the Nine. The bounty of 
the harvest has been taken and nothing remains in the field. Which suit the Nine is in 
reveals the place where fulfillment is attained. The Nine of Hearts completes a 
relationship and love for humanity. There is a letting go with the Nine of Clubs, which 
involves belief systems and worldviews as well as communication. The Nine of 
Diamonds will find that things and people they value will be taken away or at least need 
to be released. The most difficult task is probably done by the Nine of Spades for they 
must let go of their ego and give in to the will of God. The Nine of Spades in many ways 
has the strongest burden. This means ceasing power struggles not just with people but, 
for example, lifestyle, occupation and health.  Because it is a lifetime of the harvest’s 
bounty, the Nine person give things away. Furthermore, fulfillment results from giving of 
themselves. Some actually become saviors of humanity itself, spiritual leaders as well 
as teachers. Such immense metaphysical undertakings are sometimes the result of big 
personal disappointments. Nines are, in away a way the opposite of Aces. While Aces 
actually need to put themselves first and be ego-centered, the Nine cannot. Selfish 
behavior only results in pain and misery for the Nine. It goes against the fundamental 
nature of their being. There are two spiritual numbers, the Nine and the Seven being the 
first. Fulfillment for them is the consequence of following a spiritual path. Many times 
their path is not what is taught by society. Consequently, the early life of a Nine might 
be confusing. Following tradition can mean frequent failures. Ones who are aware 
understand quickly. They come to know that they are different. 


